
Announcements
W E E K  O F  J U N E  4 ,  2 0 1 7

VISITORS AND NEWCOMERS

Welcome to Christ Church Cathedral. Our
summer worship schedule is currently in effect.
If  you are attending the 8 a.m. Liturgy, we invite
you to join us afterward for breakfast in Cheek
Hall downstairs. If  you are attending the 10 a.m.
Liturgy, please stop off  afterward at the Coffee
Minute in the Parish Hall. We look forward to
meeting you!

PARKING

On Sunday mornings, the A lot is reserved for guests with mobility
challenges and those with disabled plates or placards. Parking for
the able-bodied is available in the B and C lots off  9th Avenue and
on the street. 

SUMMER WORSHIP SCHEDULE

TH E DAY O F PE N T E C O S T:  WH I T S U N DAY

SU N DAY S

WE E K DAY S

EVERY SUNDAY

9:15 a.m. Centering Prayer (3rd floor)

BR E A K FA S T

8:45 –9:45 a.m.
Suggested donation: $3

CH I L D C A R E

(Ages six weeks – five years old)
7:30 a.m. – 11:30 a.m. and 5:00 – 7:30 p.m.

Nurseries are located in the Undercroft of  the church. Please
ask the receptionist or an usher for directions.

8:00 a.m.
10:00 a.m.
6:00 p.m.

Holy Eucharist, Rite II
Holy Eucharist, Rite II
BreakingBread@6

7:15 a.m.
10:00 a.m.–1:00 p.m.
12:15 p.m. 

Morning Prayer
Nave open for prayer
Holy Eucharist, Rite II

MONDAY, JUNE 5
Vacation Bible School has been
cancelled tonight. 
7:00 p.m. – Pray for the Preds

TUESDAY, JUNE 6
5:30 p.m. – Centering Prayer
5:30 p.m. – Vacation Bible School

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 7
11:00 a.m. – Bible Study
5:30 p.m. – Vacation Bible School

THURSDAY, JUNE 8
12:15 p.m. – Centering Prayer
5:30 p.m. – Vacation Bible School

SATURDAY, JUNE 10
10:30 a.m. –  Cathedral Tours

SUNDAY, JUNE 11
Trinity Sunday
8:40-9:45 a.m. – Breakfast
9:15 a.m. – Centering Prayer
11:00 a.m. – Coffee Minute
6:00 p.m. – BreakingBread@6

CALENDAR

ECUMENICAL EVENSONG
SPONSORED BY THE EPISCOPAL DIOCESE OF TENNESSEE
AND THE ROMAN CATHOLIC DIOCESE OF NASHVILLE
TODAY| 5:00 P.M. |ST. GEORGE’S EPISCOPAL CHURCH

4715 HARDING ROAD 37205

The Ecumenical Evensong between the
Roman Catholic Diocese of  Nashville and
the Episcopal Diocese of  Tennessee will
occur on the Feast of  Pentecost, Sunday
June 4, at St. George’s Episcopal Church.
Through Evensong we will pray together
and hear beautiful choral arrangements
from the Dominican Schola from the
Congregation of  St. Cecilia and the St.
George’s Choir. Dean Kimbrough will officiate with Bishop
Bauerschmidt and a representative from the Catholic Diocese. Please come
and bring family and friends. We hope you will join us in this endeavor of
unity in prayer and mission.  Afterwards you are invited to a BBQ reception
(go to http://www.eventbrite.com/e/common-prayer-common-mission-
tickets-33128921496for registration). The proceeds will benefit local foster
care children through the work of  the non-profit organization,
America’s Kids Belong. Reception is $10 per person or $25 for
families with children. Evensong is free and open to the public. 



VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL
“AND GOD SAW THAT IT WAS GOOD”
JUNE 6, 7, AND 8
6:00-8:00 P.M. WITH OPTIONAL DINNER AT 5:30 P.M.

Children age 3 through rising 4th graders,
come and hear our story. And God saw
that it was good! Singing and making
music, hearing stories, and then getting
to work with our hands—was it a
science project or an art project? Parents,
come and enjoy downtown Nashville. Walk along the riverfront,
hear some music, and eat a great dinner. These too are parts of
creation, albeit extended. Maybe some of  you will even get together
and read and pray over the same readings as the children. Build up
our fellowship. If  your child/children go to bed before the
program is over, don’t worry! Come for what you can. There is an
optional supper before and you could just stay for the gathering or
maybe the first rotation. Rising 5th and 6th graders, come and be
a shepherd. You will lead the younger children from station to
station. Do you want service hours? This would be a great start to
being a leader! Go to christcathedral.org to register. If  you would like
to volunteer for VBS, please contact Caroline Bauerschmidt at
cbauerschmidt@christcathedral.org

T H I S  W E E K  A T  T H E  C A T H E D R A L

CHURCH IN THE YARD (CITY)
TODAY| 2:00 P.M. | CHURCH OF THE HOLY TRINITY

615 6TH AVE. S.

Every first Sunday of  the month at 2 p.m., Christ Church
Cathedral serves a meal to the hungry at the Church of  the
Holy Trinity (615 6th Ave. S.). You are invited to come and
assist in this servant ministry. Please contact Gina Williams,
ginakwilliams@gmail.com, for more information. 

CATHEDRAL MEN’S BREAKFAST
TUESDAY, JUNE 20 | 7:00 A.M. | CHEEK HALL

The Men’s Breakfast will be held on Tuesday, June 20, at 7 a.m.
Suggested donation is $5. Please RSVP by calling the Cathedral
at 615.255.7729. The deadline is Sunday, June 18.

TOURS
Tours of  the church are conducted after the closing organ
voluntary at the 8 a.m. and 10 a.m. Liturgies. Please join a
guide near the lectern.

RIDE SHARING MINISTRY

The Commission for Pastoral Care is seeking volunteers
willing to provide rides to and from Sunday worship for
those among us who no longer drive and therefore are not
able to be with us at the Altar. Providing rides for our seniors,
for example, who otherwise would be absent from worship,
is one of  the many ways we in the Christ Church Cathedral
community can live the Gospel, to Proclaim, Seek, and Serve.
Please give this prayerful consideration. Email Debbie
Webster at debramarie@bellsouth.net if  this is something
that is of  interest to you.

SAVE THE DATE! 
THE ANNUAL PARISH PICNIC
Sunday, August 27, immediately following the 10 a.m. Liturgy.
More details to come. We hope to see you there!

CHRIST CHURCH CATHEDRAL SUMMER
READING IDEAS

Do you have a pile of  books on your bedside table waiting to be read?
The Adult Education Committee asked the Dean what his literary
picks are for summer reading.

His stack includes Music at Midnight: The Life and Poetry of  George 
Herbert by John Drury, The Holy Longing: The Search for a Christian
Spirituality by Ronald Rolheiser and The Passion by Marcus Hummon
and Becca Stevens. For those of  you desiring deeper insight into the
religious poet George Herbert (1593-1633), the biography Music at
Midnight might fit the bill. If  a theologically rich book intrigues you,
you might want to pick up The Holy Longing. Author Ronald Rolheiser
probes the question, “What is spirituality” using examples and stories
relevant to today. For a quick read with some local connections, The
Passion would be a great choice. Authored by local priest Becca Stevens
and her husband Marcus Hummon, it is about the cantata Hummon
wrote with a grant from Christ Church Cathedral. The book includes
musical history and theological reflection.

The Adult Education Committee would like to commend two books:
Jane Crow: The Life of  Pauli Murray by Rosalind Rosenberg and
Hallelujah Anyway: Rediscovering Mercy by Anne Lamott. Jane Crow is a
biography about Pauli Murray, a lawyer who played pivotal roles in
the civil rights and women’s movements and who was the first African
American woman to be ordained an Episcopal priest in the United
States. Hallelujah Anyway is Lamott’s most recent book. It explores
themes of  mercy, purpose, kindness and forgiveness.

CENTERING PRAYER

Centering Prayer will continue to meet throughout the
summer. There are three opportunities for Centering Prayer
at Christ Church Cathedral throughout the week. 
All are welcome!

Sunday morning from 9:15 a.m. to 9:45 a.m. on the 3rd floor.
Tuesday afternoon from 5:30 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. in the Chapel.
Thursday afternoon from 12:15 p.m. to 1:05 p.m. in Atrium 4,
on the lower level.

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL
Due to anticipated heavy traffic downtown for game
4 of  the Stanley Cup finals, Vacation Bible School
has been cancelled on June 5. VBS will begin on June 6.



A T  T H E  C A T H E D R A L  &  A B O U T

Y O U T H  H A P P E N I N G S

BOLIVIA PILGRIMAGE — June 5-14 (TRIP FULL)
URBAN ADVENTURE MOBILE — June 18-25 (TRIP FULL)
URBAN MISSION NASHVILLE — July 9-13  (TRIP FULL)

For more information on Youth events or to register for an event, visit 
youth.christcathedral.org, or contact Alison Bocking, at 615.255.7729 
or abocking@christcathedral.org.

“RECLAIMING HOPE THROUGH
REMEMBERING”: A MEMORIAL SERVICE FOR
THE VICTIMS OF LYNCHING IN DAVIDSON
COUNTY
WEDNESDAY, JUNE 7 | 9:00-11:00 A.M. | FISK MEMORIAL
CHAPEL | 1000 17TH AVENUE NORTH 37208

The Episcopal Church of  Tennessee, in collaboration with
Lipscomb University’s Christian Scholars Conference, will
conduct a sacred service memorializing the victims of  lynching
(1879-1924) in Davidson County, Tennessee. The service will be
held at 9 a.m. on June 7, in Fisk Memorial Chapel on the campus
of  Fisk University, 1000 17th Avenue North 37208. Nontombi
Naomi Tutu, daughter of  Bishop Desmond Tutu and local race
and gender justice activist and Episcopalian, will be the guest
speaker. Music will be provided by the a cappella group “Just Us”.
At the conclusion of  the service, a permanent historical marker
listing the names of  the lynched will be dedicated on the campus
of  St. Anselm’s Episcopal Church at 2008 Meharry Blvd 37208.
For more information, please go to
https://secure.lipscomb.edu/csc/memorial-pilgrimage

COFFEE WITH THE DEAN
GRANDPARENTS AND EXTENDED FAMILIES
Monday, June 12 | 10:00 a.m. | 626 Fatherland Street 37206

Here at Christ Church Cathedral so many families are blessed to
have help from grandparents or extended families to raise their
children. We would like to offer some suggestions and support for
you all as you enjoy the children in your lives. How can you share
your faith with these little ones in your care? What if  they don’t go
to church or have a different religious affiliation than you do? There
is a lot that can be offered with both clarity and sensitivity. Come
have coffee with Dean Kimbrough and other teachers and
grandparents at Caroline Bauerschmidt’s home, Monday, June 12, at
10 a.m., 626 Fatherland Street, 37206 in East Nashville. There will be a
nursery offered at the Cathedral, but children are also welcome to come
if  that works better for you. For more information, contact Caroline
Bauerschmidt at cbauerschmidt@christcathedral.org.

HOSTED BY ST BARTHOLOMEW’S EPISCOPAL CHURCH
SATURDAY, JUNE 10 | 9:30 A.M.-12:00 P.M. | 4800 BELMONT
PARK TERRACE 37215

Let’s join together this summer over creativity and fellowship
as we make materials needed for our Middle TN atriums. 
All are welcome. No artistic experience needed. Projects to
include: wood painting, calligraphy, clay sculpting, map making,
cutting, sewing and great conversation. Each parish should
provide their own materials. Input and hands-on help is free. 
Special note: Various parishes will also be bringing their extra
gently used Catechesis materials to share or to give away. Does
your parish need something or have something to give away?
Come on June 10, and we can all help figure out a way to bless
each other’s program. For additional information or to RSVP,
please contact Carla Schober, Director of  Family and Children’s
Formation, at cschober@stbs.net.

HAVE YOU REMEMBERED CHRIST CHURCH
CATHEDRAL IN YOUR WILL?

KNITTERS AND CROCHETERS NEEDED FOR
THE PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 

The Prayer Shawl ministry was started last
August by the Reverend Canon Gene
Manning and Sharon Rollins as a spin-off
of  the Guild of  the Christ Child’s ministry
of  providing hand-knitted baby blankets to
newborns in the parish. To date, 31 shawls
have been made for the very ill and
parishioners in nursing homes. A priest
takes the shawl to the patient. Shawls may
be made in any color and do not have fringe,
which can get caught in the wheels of  a wheelchair. They are large
enough to cover the shoulders and the lap/knees, and in some
cases can extend to the feet. One recipient wrote, “My legs and
feet get so cold and your shawl is just perfect to give me warmth.”
Another said she felt she was wrapped in the warmth and love of
the Christ Church Cathedral community. If  you knit or crochet,
please consider joining this ministry.  Please contact Sharon
Rollins at sherliz@me.com for more information.



WEAPON-FREE POLICY

The Cathedral clergy and Vestry have declared the Cathedral to
be a weapon-free place of  worship, prayer, study, and fellowship,
as a sign of  Eucharistic peace. Please leave any weapons you are
licensed to carry at home or in your car before entering the
Cathedral grounds.

CLERGY

The Very Reverend Timothy Kimbrough, Dean and Rector
tkimbrough@christcathedral.org

The Reverend Matthew W. Lewis, Assistant to the Rector
mlewis@christcathedral.org

The Reverend Roger Saterstrom, Deacon
rsaterstrom@christcathedral.org

The Reverend H. Jacoba Hurst, Priest Associate
jhurst@christcathedral.org

STAFF

Canon Dr. Michael Velting, Canon for Music
mvelting@christcathedral.org

Michael Gebhart, Assistant Organist and Choirmaster
mgebhart@christcathedral.org

Melinda Balser, Director of  Adult Education 
mbalser@christcathedral.org

Alison Bocking, Director of  Youth Ministries
abocking@christcathedral.org

Caroline Bauerschmidt, Director of  Children’s Ministries
cbauerschmidt@christcathedral.org

Mark McQueen, Business and Facilities Manager
mmcqueen@christcathedral.org

Dianne Green, Director of  Communications
dgreen@christcathedral.org

GROW IN LOVE AND KNOWLEDGE
THE CATECHESIS OF THE GOOD SHEPHERD TRAINING

Coming this fall, parishioners at Christ
Church Cathedral and the faithful from other
churches will have an amazing opportunity to
grow both spiritually and theologically. We
spend a lot of  time and effort becoming
educated members of  society. Occasionally
we spend some time becoming educated
Christians. Our parish-wide Lenten book
encouraged us to redirect our lives. Should
we be spending a little more time learning
about the gift God has given us, saying thank you and living
lives of  gratitude and joy? Can our balance and even perception
of  our lives be rearranged? St. George’s is going to offer a
Catechesis of  the Good Shepherd Level I training; the
Cathedral will offer Levels II and III. The Level II class will
be on Wednesday nights from 6 to 8 p.m. in the Cathedral
Annex Building starting in mid-August. Chris Hansen and
Rachel Barden are the certified leaders. The Level III class will
have Donna Turner as the leader from Memphis. She will come
for four weekends over a thirteen-month time frame. All are
encouraged to audit a class to simply grow in knowledge and
love. ‘The Book of  Common Prayer the Bible and our Liturgy
are resources a that we use to better respon to the gift that God
has and is giving us in his son Jesus Christ.’ We are able to offer
a reduced price to parishioners. If  you are a parishioner and
feel called to take a class for the purpose of  teaching, the
Cathedral will cover the cost in full for you. 

STRATEGIC PLAN IMPLEMENTATION 

To view the Strategic Plan, click on the “About” tab on the
website. Or you can find it here: 
www.christcathedral.org/about/strategic-planning/.

If  you have any questions or want to talk with any of  the
convenors of  the Implementation Committee, below is
their contact information.

Chair – Scott Hoffman, 615-202-1529, sh500@comcast.net
Finance – Ed Burgess, 615-430-6348,eburgess@equitableco.com
Program – Sam Bessey, 615-405-7623, sbessey@chipsi.org
Campus Concerns – Michael Hasty, 615-305-9346,

michaelhasty@comcast.net
Communications – Anna Noser, 615-812-0680, 

annagrimes@comcast.net

Updates coming soon!

PASTORAL CARE 
One aspect of  the church's Pastoral Care ministry is to
prepare for and celebrate the birth and/or adoption of
children to members of  the parish. We do this through
prayers, notes, meals, and gifts. If  you are expecting or
adopting a child, please share this news with the Reverend
Matthew Lewis at mlewis@christcathedral.org.

NASHVILLE FREEDOM SCHOOL PARTNERSHIP 

Freedom Schools are free summer reading and enrichment programs
for low-income, at-risk children in grades K-8. Gordon Memorial
United Methodist Church operates a Freedom School on its campus
and is requesting volunteers and financial support from Christ Church
Cathedral this summer. Volunteers are needed for testing and for
afternoon enrichment activities. If  you would like to make a
contribution, please send a check to: Nashville Freedom School
Partnership, 104 Fitzpatrick Ct., Nashville, TN 37214. For more
information, contact Jamila Martin at jdmmath25@aol.com.


